
CENTENNIAL MIDDLE SCHOOL 

COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

MAY 15, 2017 

 

THE CENTENNIAL MIDDLE SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MET ON Monday may 

15, 2017 at 12 NOON IN THE ADMINISTRATIVE CONFERENCE ROOM. 

 

THE FOLLOWING COUNCIL MEMBERS WERE IN ATTENDANCE AT THE MEETING: 

Gaye Gibbs – Principal     Rebecca Snow - Parent 

Arica Sumner – Teacher Rep.    Lisa Boyce - Parent 

Matthew Rittmanic – Chairman Parent 

(Linda Freeze – school secretary taking minutes) 

 

MINUTES OF MAY 15, 2017 MEETING: 

Matthew welcomed everyone and turned the time to Gaye Gibbs.  Gaye discussed 

the amendment for 2016-16 Trustland Plan.  The amendment is: 

Change the $10,000.00 set aside for Reading Plus Program because we do not 

have to pay for Reading Plus this year.  Instead, the $10.000.00 would be used for 

English books. 

Lisa Boyce made a motion the amend the Trusland Plan. 

Rebecca Snow seconded it. 

All present voted yes.  (5 yeses—1 person on council absent) 

 

Gaye reported that the tentative Sage test scores showed grow.  Will report when 

all scores are in. 



Odds and ends: 

 Teachers are looking at maybe all going to Google Classroom.  If so, an 

information booth at back to school would be helpful for parents. 

 

Lisa Boyce reported on a meeting she went to-Provo City Council and Provo 

School Board concerning safe walking route to Centennial.  It seems the Principal 

and Community Council must go straight to the City about suggestions for safe 

school routes.  BYU students have taken data showing where there could be 

improvements.  Matthew knows Wayne Parker who is the chairman for the city 

safety committee.  He will follow up with him and see how we can get some 

safety issues done before the fall.  Improvements need to be made to the traffic 

so students will be safe coming to school. 


